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Mr. Chair,  

 

First of all, my delegation would like to 

also would like to thank the Secretariat for its tireless efforts in preparing this meeting as well 

as the report on this agenda. 

 

Mr. Chair,  

 

The Republic of Korea has a firm position that terrorism acts committed by whomever, 

wherever and for whatever purpose, should not be tolerated or justified under any 

circumstances. My delegation unequivocally and strongly condemns terrorism in all its forms 

and manifestations.  

 

Mr. Chair, 

 

In today’s globalized world, no country is immune to terrorism and no country can effectively 

confront terrorism on its own. Only through enhanced cooperation and unwavering solidarity 

among Member States, can we successfully prevent and combat terrorism. It is our common 

and shared responsibility in this watershed moment.  

 

By virtue of UN counterterrorism efforts and cooperation from Member States, we have seen 

notable progress and a decrease in the annual number of lives claimed by terrorist attacks at a 

global level. However, the threats from terrorist groups still pose serious threats to the peace 



and security of the global community. ISIL and Al Qaida’s threat remains high in conflict zones 

while their affiliates are seeking to project threats into other non-conflict zones.    

 

We are also witnessing that Covid-19 has affected global counter-terrorism over the last few 

years. The pandemic also disrupted counter-terrorism operations and humanitarian assistance 

due to related restrictions and diversion of resources. 



four pillars of the GCTS at the national, regional, and global levels. 

 

As a strong supporter of global counter-terrorism efforts, the Republic of Korea has provided 

voluntary contributions to the diverse counterterrorism programs of the UN. One recent 

example is its contribution to the UNOCT’s Border Security and Management Program. In this 

vein, UNOCT will hold a regional workshop for the Southeast Asia region to promote good 

practices in adapting border security management in a time of global crisis on Oct.24-28 in 

Seoul.  

 

Mr. Chair, 

 

Before concluding, my delegation would like to reiterate staunch support for counter-terrorism 

activities and the pivotal role played by the UN and its organs. We will continue to be fully 

engaged and act in this regard.  

 

Thank you. /End/ 


